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Meeting called to order at 8:45 pm
In attendance

Lloyd Marshall – President 

Mike Kendall – Vice President
Jennifer Clark – Secretary 
Byron Lewis – ARC 

Kathryn Scott – At Large

Absent

Rebecca Crocker – Treasurer 
Krista Miller – At Large 
Lloyd opened the floor to allow for a motion to address the agenda for tonight’s meeting.
· Byron made a motion to accept meeting agenda. 
· Jennifer seconded
· All in favor
Jennifer read June meeting minutes

· Corrections: 
· Change “Arrowood” to “Lindenwood” under Report on New/Proposed Traffic Signal (Presentation by VDOT Consultants) 4th bullet 
· Delete “May 28th” under HOA Meetings 1st bullet. 
· Add “end of storm water management” at the end of 5th bullet under Community Time
· Byron made motion to accept minutes as amended
· Kathryn seconded

· All in favor
Financial Report
· Rebecca is absent but still working with the account so Treasurer’s Report was tabled until August. 
Complaint Process
· Mike has created a form letter for us to use to address complaints.  This is in draft format and we are working to get it into final.
· Lloyd explained that this would give us the legal footing to take further actions if necessary.
· We do not accept anonymous complaints.  
ARC Complaints 
· We received a letter about 8191 Lone Oak Court has a large leaf/wood/debris pile.  
· Byron will send a letter to the home owner.  We were trying to wait until the form letter was completed, but a letter will be sent out tonight.  
· Byron has been to this house in the past but the problem has not been taken care of so he will send a letter.

Neighborhood Watch Update 
· Krista is out so tabled until August.  

Incoming Correspondence
· Krista is out so tabled until August.
Community Time
Community members in attendance: Pamela Blasdell, Sherri McGouth, Lonelle Keller, Dory & Dave Milliker, Bob O’Connell, Craig & Mary Sadick, Tom Denike, Becky & Dave Karabinus, Debora Kendall, Mike Buccellat, George Buchanan, Tracey King, Karen Moyer, Leslie Valentine, William Wittman, Brian Shaw, Brendan McGrath, Sheri Garver, Robert Geary, Timothy O’Brien, Tom & Linda Matvijec, Kevin Friel, Valerie Burton, Sharon Jones
· Community members expressed the need for speed bumps or some kind of traffic slowing device.  

· Community members expressed concern about the bus stop at the beginning of Lindenwood and the danger of children having to cross that street.

· Community members expressed concern about the speeding on Lindenwood.

· The Board will go to the community about getting traffic calming devices in the community.
· Community member expressed concern about the drainage of the storm water management in the area beside the playground.  Jennifer explained that unfortunately children are building dams to block the water flow.  

· Kathryn explained that she had contacted the county about the large end of the storm water management and that they were going to come out and clear the blockage.  Kathryn will follow up on this and ask them if they could check the end by the playground and see if anything can be done. 
· Community member asked about paying someone to maintain the website.  Jennifer explained that we do not have the money to do this.  

· Community member asked about asking for volunteer to maintain the website.  We explained that we have been doing this with no success.

Meeting adjourned 9:35 pm

